
Pipes along the Rockies - September, 2022   Page 1 of  4 

      Pipes along the Rockies 
Newsletter of the Rocky Mountain Chapter 

American Theatre Organ Society, Inc. 

September, 2022   
Information Line:  303-530-2421 

 

Shall We Gather at the River? 

Got Gospel? 
Sunday, Sep. 25th 2 pm, Holiday Hills Ballroom 
 

An enjoyable afternoon of Theatre Organ, Grand  

 Piano and Vocal Music! Featur-

ing, along with members of their 

musical groups: Bev Bucci, Mu-

sic Director at Brighton United 

Methodist Church, and Randy 

Morris, Music Director at 

Brighton’s Zion Lutheran 

Church. Joining Bev for some 

won-

derful 

organ 

and piano duets will be 

new club member Matt 

Perry from Keenesburg. 

Hands will be clapped, 

toes will be tapped and 

rafters will be raised! Make a Joyful Noise! 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

   
Sunday, Oct. 30th 2 pm, Lakewood Cultural Center 
 

National Touring and Recording Artist Ken Double, 

Southern Gentleman of the Theatre Organ, will be at 

the console of the LCC 4-manual digital theatre or-

gan in October. Ken has the dream job of playing the 

Atlanta Fox “Mighty Mo,” a 42-rank 4-manual thea-

tre pipe organ. Ken will play a short concert 

“launched” from the orchestra pit, then will accom-

pany “Phantom of the Opera.” A note on the ticket 

prices and convenience fees: Individual tickets at 

box office: Adults $15, Students $5; Individual tick-

ets by phone or internet: Adults $19, Students $7; 

Group tickets at box office or by phone: $13 plus a 

$15 group fee; Group tickets by internet: $17. 
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His horn went “Keep-Keep-Keep!” 

Keep Calm, and Calmly 
Keep Keepin’ On! 
Sunday, Nov. 13th 2 pm, Holiday Hills Ballroom 
 

Multi-talented musician Jim Calm will do his thing 

in November at the Holiday Hills ballroom. Jim will 

perform on the 

Theatre Organ, 

Grand Piano and 

the Lowrey Roy-

ale organ. There 

will be one-ba, 

tuba and maybe 

three-ba, solos 

accompanied by 

the organ’s auto-

play feature, 

Theremin and a 

few surprises!  
 

Christmas Cookie Social 
Sunday, Dec. 11th 2 pm, Holiday Hills Ballroom 

Our traditional Christmas Cookie Social will be held 

on December 11th. Lee Traster will provide back-

ground holiday music on piano and organ. Anyone is 

welcome to come up and play a Christmas song or 

two on the piano or organ just for fun! Watch for de-

tails in the December newsletter. Always good times 

with good friends, good cookies and lots of good mu-

sic! And always a great Christmas sing-along! 
 

 

2020 was the last time the organ club collected dues. 

What interesting times we’ve experienced! Anyone 

who paid their 2020 dues had them 

automatically extended for 2021 

and 2022. Treasurer Ryan Kroll 

will have renewal information in 

our December newsletter. Anyone 

wanting to renew early for 2023 can 

deliver $15 to Ryan in person at one 

of our socials or mail a check to: 

Ryan Kroll, 1978 Buena Vista Pl, 

Loveland CO 80538. Thanks for 

hanging in there!     

 

 

The Generations Trio played a wonderful program in 

August with DeLoy Goeglein on piano, bandleader 

Marianne Finch on bass and her son Dino Cuneo on 

drums. The Trio played a full set of memorable old 

tunes, and following intermission DeLoy moved 

over to the digital theatre organ and played a varied 

and entertaining program. DeLoy has been entertain-

ing audiences since he was a student at Denver's East 

High School 

and would 

sneak out 

with fellow 

student, 

singer Judy 

Collins and 

perform on 

her father's 

radio show. 

DeLoy was 

one of the organists at the Denver Organ Grinder.  
     
 

Beware: e-mail scam! 
Someone got access to the organ club’s 

RMCATOS@comcast.net email account and sent 

some members a bogus friendly-sounding request for 

you to send them a $100 gift card. That is not from 

us! Do not send them anything! There are people 

out there who try to take advantage of nice people 

like you and take your money. Please be careful! 
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Beautiful music was bustin’ out all over in July at the 

Holiday Hills ballroom. Organist Doug Thompson 

played his smooth ballads for an appreciative audi-

ence and did a friendly question and answer time. 

Doug plays with a relaxed style that brought back 

happy memories and was enjoyed by all!  
 

 

The Front Range Banjo Band strummed it up in 

June. Dennis Condreay played the plectrum banjo, 

Dave Marshall played banjo and his 4-string Gib-

son guitar, Lee Traster was on grand piano and Jim 

Calm played the Cerveny Kaiser tuba. Jim also 

played several tunes on the theatre organ with the 

band and played some solos. Fingers were snapped! 
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2022 RMCATOS Officers 
President:  

Vice President: 

Treasurer: Ryan Kroll (970) 679-0196 

Assistant Treasurer: Rich Brooks (303) 322-8586 

Acting Secretary: Ryan Kroll (970) 679-0196 

Bill Kwinn, RMCATOS Chapter Photographer 
 

Welcome New Members 

Matt Perry, Keenesburg  
  

RMCATOS Events Calendar 

Sep 25th –(Sun)– Got Gospel? 
                Holiday Hills Ballroom – 2 pm                              

                Randy Morris & Bev Bucci, organists 

Oct 30th  –(Sun)– Phantom of the Opera 
                   1925 Silent Film Horror Classic 

       Lakewood Cultural Center – 2 pm 

     Admission: Adults $15, 21 & under $5 

                National Artist Ken Double, organist 

Nov 13th –(Sun)–Keep Calm and Calmly Keep Keepin’ On 
                Holiday Hills Ballroom – 2 pm                              

                Jim Calm, organist 

Dec 11th –(Sun)– Christmas Cookie Social 
                Holiday Hills Ballroom – 2 pm                              

                Lee Traster & friends, organists 
 

 
 

 

Colorado Springs PPATOS Events 
The 27th season of Sacklunch Serenades at the 

Immanuel Lutheran Organ Gym concluded with a 

Finale program featuring some of the organists 

who had performed this summer, a list that in-

cluded Jim Calm, Mike Guyote, Randy Morris, 

Father Nick Taylor, Doug Thompson and Na-

tional Artists Stephen Brittain and John Ledwon. 

Many thanks to Father Nick Taylor for taking 

over the monumental task of negotiating with mul-

tiple parties with wisdom and patience to make 

these concerts happen! Sacklunch Serenade con-

certs will resume in December with holiday music 

performed on the awesome 4-manual 35-rank cus-

tom Dave Weesner organ!  
 
 


